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15/04/2020  15:49:072020/1599/T OBJ Julia 

Hartley-Brewer

Application number: 2020/1599/T

91 Canfield Gardens London NW6 3EA

REAR GARDEN: 1 x Black Poplar - Fell to ground level.

Application type: Application for Works to Tree(s) covered by a TPO

Dear Camden Planning Department, 

I wish to formally and strongly object to the proposal to fell the black poplar in the rear garden of 91 Canfield 

Gardens proposed in planning application number 2020/1599/T.

This application is being made again despite the formal objections raised by a number of neighbours to the 

application made last year, 2019/1345/T. I believe the applicant is now cynically attempting to exploit the 

coronavirus lockdown to put in a new application to fell the tree in the hopes that neighbours will not notice the 

repeated attempt. 

I am the property owner at Flat 1, 90 Greencroft Gardens NW6 3PH, with a home overlooking the above tree 

and this will have a direct and negative impact on my family’s home and our enjoyment of the local area. 

The trees in the rear gardens of both Canfield Gardens and Greencroft Gardens are an important local 

amenity, providing visual beauty, essential privacy between homes, blocking direct sightlines and also vital 

noise reduction. 

The black poplar is a large tree and easily visible for hundreds of metres, and from both inside my home and 

from my garden. It is not diseased and is in good health. There is no valid reason to fell this beautiful tree.

The reason given for destruction of this tree in the application is that the black poplar is BELIEVED to be the 

reason for clay shrinkage subsidence in the property of 94 Greencroft Gardens. There is no actual physical 

evidence for this in the report and it is highly unlikely to be the cause. 

There has been a lot of ground movement around 94 and 90 Greencroft Gardens due to the basement 

extension works at 92 Greencroft Gardens. The damage to my own property was significant and lasted for 

years. 

It is far more likely that the movement in 2018/2019 from clay shrinkage that has caused damage to 94 

Greencroft Gardens is as a result of the exceptionally dry summer of 2018. The rear conservatory on my own 

property also saw considerable movement from ground movement which my building insurance loss adjustor 

stated was the result of the clay shrinkage from the arid conditions last summer. It had nothing to do with the 

poplar. 

Also, the destruction of this tree will set a dangerous precedent for the gardens area. If this tree can be felled 

for no good reason then this will set a dangerous precedent and every tree in the gardens conservation area 

could be felled to the ground on the same basis. 

The black poplar should be drastically cut back so that its roots do not need to spread so far and it needs less 

water, which would result in less clay shrinkage in future.
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My family and I strongly object to the proposed felling of this tree, which is an important local amenity enjoyed 

by many dozens of families living in both Canfield Gardens and Greencroft Gardens. 

Yours faithfully, 

Julia Hartley-Brewer

Flat 1

90 Greencroft Gardens

London NW6 3PH

10/04/2020  17:20:102020/1599/T COMMNT Lindi Green 

CRASH

I am writing on behalf of the local residents group for South Hampstead, CRASH

Whilst we acknowledge that the trees within the South Hampstead Conservation area are becoming mature 

and a Poplar is a large tree, it is the very presence of trees that confers the character and even name to our 

area.

The importance of trees is acknowledged in the Council's Character Strategy Document.

We would like the Camden Council to recommend the planting of another, more appropriate  tree (decorative 

species of at least standard tree specification, to be planting during the planting season and to be maintained 

until established 

(3 years) )  to replace anything felled in the area and that this should be a  condition of granting permission 

within the Conservation area. 

Any work involving pruning, lopping topping and felling to be carried out between November and before the 

first of March in order to minimise damage, disruption to birds' nesting, bats and other wildlife within the area.

 Applicants who are applying on grounds of Heave or Subsidence should be advised that removal of such a 

large tree may well have an opposite effect on the foundations of a property.

15/04/2020  17:20:052020/1599/T OBJ Peter gang Destruction of trees will cause additional distress fresh air here in central London. The wellbeing and health of 

all residents should be considered. We object !

Page 61 of 65


